MINUTES OF A COTTONWOOD HEIGHTS COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MEETING HELD MAY 1, 2002 IN BUTLER MIDDLE SCHOOL

PRESENT - Gordon Nicholl, Paul Childs, Pat Warner, Ann Bracken, Jerri Harwell, Bill
Morris, Mike Peterson, Cathy Trane, Sheryl Ivey.

General
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Gordon Nicholl.

Upon motion made by Jerri Harwell, seconded by Sheryl Ivey and passed unanimously, it
was
RESOLVED, to approve the minutes of the previous meeting

Sheriff’s Report

Deputy Scott Hansen gave the sheriff report. He reported on the recent crime figures. He
urged citizens to keep their eyes open and report any suspicious circumstances to the
sheriff.

Salt Lake County Fire Department

Gordon Nicholl introduced Steve Halligan from the Salt Lake County Fire Department.
He will report to the Community Council each month on the activities on the Fire
Department and take questions from the Council and citizens.

ACCT Report
Pat Warner reported on the last ACCT meeting. This had been a short meeting with

nothing of importance being discussed. The next meeting will incorporate the prioritizing
of the Capital Improvement project requests.

Salt Lake County Mayor’s Office

Jim Braden representing the Salt Lake County Mayor’s office mainly discussed the
program for water conservation. He handed out flyers for the Salt Lake County spring
clean up program and copies of a newspaper article regarding the incorporation/township
proposal for Cottonwood Heights.

Incorporation

Kit Lindsey reviewed the status of the incorporation. The feasibility study is scheduled to
be completed the latter part of May.

ZONING

There were no official zoning issues to come before the council this month.
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Miscellaneous

Utah Crime Prevention Alliance

Bill Morris reported on the Utah Crime Prevention Alliance meeting to be held May 8™ at
12 noon. This will be sponsored by Utah Better Business Bureau and be held in the Little
America Hotel. Call 892-6900 TO RSVP.

Butler Middle School Parking Lot
Mike Peterson reported on the plans to completely revamp the Butler Middle School
parking lots and the impact on the community while this is under construction.

Nantucket Drive

Tom Beggs of Nantucket Drive reported on the problems that are being encountered on
this street. He was supported by some of his neighbors. The areas of concern were:

A drug house, which has since been vacated,

2 story detached buildings being erected in people’s yards, without notification from the
zoning department;

houses with 6 or 7 vehicles in the driveway or on the street, many without registration
and with engines missing etc.;

the speeding vehicles especially from Brighton High School.

Pat Warner offered to look into the zoning infractions;

Deputy Scott Hansen would follow up on the speeding problem;

The residents were advised to report the parked vehicle problem, as the County would not
act on this without a formal complaint.

With no further information to come before the Council the meeting was adjourned at
7:30 p.m.

Next meeting June 5, 2002 in Butler Middle School.

If the parking lot at Butler Middle School is under construction during the summer of
2002 the Council will need to relocate the meetings subsequent to the June meeting.
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